

RECEIVED JUL 3 1 2023

July 27, 2023

Mr. Ivan Butts President National Association of Postal Supervisors 1727 King Street, Suite 400 Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Certified Mail Tracking Number: 7019 2280 0001 6260 7920

Dear Mr. Butts:

After carefully considering the relevant factors found in the Article 32 of the National Agreement, the Postal Service has made the decision to outsource the work necessary to install an automated locker system and a parts supply system, as part of a maintenance standardization project.

The project entails the purchase and deployment of the LUXER locker system and the Auto Crib Storage and Supply system.

The LUXER locker system will provide maintenance employees with secure, badge accessed lockers for personal protective equipment, tool bags and other items.

The Auto Crib Storage and Supply system will provide maintenance employees with secured, badge accessed parts, equipment, and supplies.

This is done with the understanding that the outsourcing of this work will not have significant impact on the bargaining unit.

Please contact Bruce Nicholson at extension 7773, if you have questions concerning this matter.

Sincerely,

Contract Administration (NALC)